
 

 
March 2019 Broadway Baptist Church   

Broadway Beacon 

2019 Lenten Theme: Traveling a Broader Way 

The season of Lent is 40 days in length, not including Sundays (Sundays 

are days of celebration in the Christian church, and thus are not counted). 

Lent is a time when we prepare for Easter by observing a period of  

confession, forgiveness, and spiritual discipline. 
 

The Ash Wednesday service will take place in the chapel at 6p.m. on 

March 6.   

The first Sunday in Lent is March 10. We will begin by traveling to the 

cross as the choir sings a dramatic anthem entitled “Come to Me” by Dan 

Forrest.  

Our Lenten theme this year is Traveling a Broader Way. There will be art 

work on the worship folder to inspire and enlighten us along our journey.  

In addition, we will use 8 different crosses as visual aids; as well as the 

purple Lenten banners and use of burlap around the communion table and 

large cross.  Some of the questions we hope you will consider this lenten 

season are based on our theme: When and how has Broadway helped or 

encouraged you to trust God through a difficult season in your life? When 

and how had God use Broadway to help you heal from a past experience 

to discover abundant life and love? How does the community of faith at 

Broadway continue to support you in your spiritual growth?  



 

 
P a g e  2  FROM OUR PASTOR 

Dear Broadway, 
 
We are writing to inform you of a change in our personnel structure. After studying the second 
Ad Hoc committee report and consulting with the deacons and ministerial staff, the Personnel 
Committee has voted to move forward with a staff restructure by combining two positions––
Church Administrator and Facilities Manager––into a single position: Director of Operations. 
The reasons for this change are two-fold: we are a different church today with different strate-
gic needs and a different operating budget.  
 
When any staffing model is restructured, there is grief at the loss of colleagues as the change 
occurs. Don Irvan has been with Broadway for twenty-two years and Betsy Cherry for six 
years. We could not be more grateful for their service and dedication. Don has kept our campus 
a warm, functional place of welcome and respite, and for that we give him thanks. Betsy has 
served as a good steward of our office and finances, and we offer our gratitude for her service. 
 
In this time of transition, we have asked Scott Kimbell to serve as our Interim Director of  
Operations to oversee the office administration, finances, and facilities. Scott brings with him 
decades of experience at Anthem, where he served as Vice President of Operations until 
deciding to retire early and opting to not relocate but stay in Louisville near family, friends, 
and Broadway. Scott now runs his own consulting business and teaches courses on Leadership 
at the University of Louisville. This flexibility frees him to be ready and willing to serve his 
church home during this season of change. 
 
We would like to explicitly assure you, as a church member, Scott will not have access to  
giving records and contribution statements. We are putting together a plan to ensure continued 
discretion and confidentiality in your tithes and offerings. 
 
In the coming months, Scott will collaborate with the staff and Personnel Committee to craft a 
job description inclusive of the necessary functions of the combined position and also to seek 
additional office and facilities support to balance the load on James, Sarah, and all of the staff. 
Once the job description is finalized, the Personnel Committee will begin a nationwide search 
with due diligence to find candidates of the highest quality. 
 
If you would like to send Don and Betsy a note of gratitude and appreciation, please feel free 
to send any mail to the church office. We will collect and share any mail they receive. 
 
As we enter into this time of transition, we ask for your prayers for all involved. Thank you for 
your continued support of Broadway Baptist Church. 
 
With Gratitude, 
 
Rev. Kevin Gardner-Sinclair 
Bob Hook and the Personnel Committee 
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During the month of March, the Love in 

Action Bins will be used to collect travel 

sized toiletries for mission projects. We can also use 

individually wrapped toothbrushes, combs, and 

razors.  The bins are located by the office, in the 

Atrium, and in Friendship Hall.  

LOVE IN ACTION 

Children’s Choir 
After three short practices, the children 

enthusiastically sang the prelude on 

February 10. 

 

Creative Arts Camp  

August 5 — 8  

9 a.m. — 1 p.m. 

Spring Mission Sale 

Saturday, March 2 

We are currently pricing and accepting donations on Wednesdays from 3:30 p.m.-5:30 p.m. 
We welcome more pricers . . .no experience necessary!  

Many volunteers are needed on sale weekend on Thursday, Friday and Saturday. It looks like 
a great sale. Please invite your friends to the pay-double preview on Friday, March 1, from 6 
p.m.—8 p.m. Proceeds support Deaf Teen Quest and Partners in Development, Zambia. 

Welcome New Member Tarah Caliz! 
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CHILDREN AND FAMILY MINISTRY 

The annual Easter Egg Hunt will be April 13 beginning at 10:00 a.m., 

and we are preparing now! Over the past couple of years, we have 

been asking children to hunt eggs and turn them in for prizes, and we 

need help collecting prizes to use during our Easter Egg Hunt!  

We give out prizes from stickers and yo-yos to hot wheels and stuffed 

animals. The Dollar Bin at Target is a great place to start! If you 

would like to bring prizes, please bring at least 10 of the same item to 

the church office, and label the items "Easter Egg Hunt."  

Ideas for prizes include (but are not limited to):  

 

 

Please contact Kristin Belcher at 

kristin@broadwaybaptist.org, or 502.895.2459 if you have any questions! 

 Hot Wheels 

 Bubbles 

 Play Doh 

 Coloring Books 

 Stuffed Animals 

 Yo-Yos 

Family Night in the Family Life Center 
March 7, 6:00 – 7:00 p.m.  

 
Come join us for games and fun before Pickleball. 
Bring your own dinner! 



 

 

 

Greensboro, NC 

June 23 - 28, 2019 

We have a limited number of spots for 

camp. To reserve your spot, please pay 

a $50 deposit by March 1.  

YOUTH MINISTRY P a g e  5  

Thanks to our members for making the Dessert Auction such a sweet success! 

For more information about a fun 

and easy way to support our youth, 

see page 8! 
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Join the LifeTimers on an Amish Adventure 
 

June 10-13, 2019 

Nappanee & Shipshewana Indiana 

4 days, 3 nights, including: 

Fair Oaks Farm tours (3)  

2 nights  Nappanee  hotel Amish Acres  

 Breakfast each morning 

1 lunch & dinner Nappanee  

1 show Nappanee 

Tour of historic farm 

Buggy factory tour 

1 night Shipshewana Farmstead Inn 

Breakfast 

Shipshewana Flea Market 

1 dinner Blue Gate Restaurant 

Visit Animal Rescue 

COST 

Rate based on double occupancy (2 people per room) 

$335 per person — plus cost of transportation (either motor coach or van). Cost of 

transportation to be determined by number traveling. Rate subject to change depending on less 

than group number traveling. 

For reservations, call Donna Williams at 502.774.0515 

$100 deposit required by March 10 
 

Mark your calendars for upcoming LifeTimers fun 

 

Beginning Thursday, March 14 at 1:00 p.m, we will have a 
monthly Game Day in Family Life Center (FLC).  

Join your friends for canasta, bridge or board games. Snacks will be 

available or bring your bag lunch. 

First Friday Flick returns Friday, March 1 at 11:00 a.m. 

We will watch a recently released movie with popcorn then have lunch at a 

nearby restaurant.   
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Habitat for Humanity Baptist House - Raise the Roof 

Local Baptist Churches will be coming together again this year to build the "27th" Baptist 
house for our Home Partner, Anita Hines.  
  
The 3-day "Raise the Roof" event will take place March 14, 15 and 16 from 8:30 am to 3pmish 
at 3414 Boxelder Road. 
 

Workers are needed each day, please come join us in building this home for Anita! 
Please contact Sharon Davis to attend or for more information  
 
 
Extreme Build 2019  
This year we will build our 12th house in McCreary County in partnership with Highland 
Housing. CBF-KY provides money and volunteers in this intense effort that builds a home for 
a family in just over a week’s time. Extreme Build takes place from June 10 - 15, just outside 
of Whitley City, KY.  
   
We are looking for individuals with and without skills who want to offer themselves in service 
to God and Eastern Kentucky. We encourage you to come for as long as you are able! 
Register now, online at CBF Kentucky! If you have any questions, see Sharon Davis.  
 

 

 

 

Women on Mission 

Spring Luncheon, Saturday, March 23 at 11:00 a.m.  Special musical guest Philip 
Clemons. Proceeds go to support local, state and worldwide mission efforts.  
Please RSVP to Donna Williams at 502-774-0515 or donnaleawilliams@gmail.com 
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COME SUPPORT OUR YOUTH ON MARCH 18! 
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Friends, 

Most will agree that Louisville and the surrounding area has many unique attractions. Churchill 

Downs, the bourbon trail, beautiful horse farms, fine arts, PGA golf course and the list goes on 

and on. Louisville also has some lesser known but no less exceptional features such as the 

parks system. Perhaps its best kept secret is Broadway Baptist Church. 

Where else can one go and week after week hear well prepared, thought provoking sermons, 

hear beautiful music, listen to certainly the finest organ in the city, and be welcomed by a warm 

and caring congregation. Broadway is certainly a unique and beautiful place to worship. If it 

were not a secret, we would have standing room only. So how do we reveal this secret to our 

community? The answer lies upon each of us. 

We currently have over 500 members at Broadway, with probably about 300 in regular 

attendance. If each of us would set a goal to invite a neighbor, friend or co-worker to one of 

our services, we would certainly start to let the secret out and increase our membership. 

Hopefully, we are all bragging on our church to the outside community ever chance we get. 

It is important that we grow as a church if we are to fulfill the great commission. We need more 

hands to carry out the missions of the church and spread the good news by our actions. We 

need more funds so we can fully utilize our facility, fund worthwhile missions and be a light 

unto the world. Our prayer needs to be that God will prosper our church and through faith 

change our mindset from subsistence to abundance. 

We will look forward to welcoming and meeting the friends you invite to our services over the 

coming weeks. 

Yours in Christ, 

Tom 

FROM THE DEACON CHAIR 

 

Church-wide Pancake Breakfast 

Sunday, March 24, 9:00 a.m. – 9:45 a.m. in the Atrium and Family 

Life Center.  

Suggested Donation of  $2.00 per person.   

All ages welcome! 
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT ACTIVITIES 

M 

E 

N 

U 

Wednesday Night Small Groups and Activities 

March 6 

5:30 Dinner line opens 

6:15 Ash Wednesday Service in the chapel 

March 13 

5:15 Study on the Book of Matthew led by Susan Reed 

5:45 Dinner line opens 

6:15 Prayer time, Study and Discussion led by Kevin Gardner-Sinclair 

March 20  

5:15 Study on the Book of Matthew led by Susan Reed 

5:45 Dinner line opens 

6:15 Prayer time, Study and Discussion led by Kevin Gardner-Sinclair 

March 27  

5:15 Study on the Book of Matthew led by Susan Reed 

5:45 Dinner line opens 

6:15 Prayer time, Study and Discussion led by Kevin Gardner-Sinclair 

March 6, 2019 

Pulled Pork on Buns 

Hash Brown Casserole 

Baked Beans 

7 Layer Salad 

Slaw 

Peach/Mixed berry cobblers 

 

March 13, 2019 

Chicken Marsala 

Asparagus 

Oven roasted Potatoes 

Italian Garden Salad 

French Rolls 

Apple Cheesecake 

  

March 20, 2019 

Meatloaf 

Roasted Garlic Mashed Potatoes 

Buttered Peas 

Vegetable Salad 

Strawberry orange Salad 

Brownie trifle 

Strawberry Trifle 

 

March 27, 2019 

Chicken in Mushroom sauce 

White Rice 

Green Beans/ Sautéed Carrots 

Cobb Salad 

Rolls 

Pineapple upside down cake/ 

German Chocolate Cake 
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BROADWAY BAPTIST CHURCH  

CONTACT US 

Main Office - 502.895.2459 

www.broadwaybaptist.org 

 

Ministerial Contact Information 
 

Robert Gammon - 502.631.0053 

robert@broadwaybaptist.org 

 

Kevin Gardner-Sinclair - 713.851.7557 

kevin@broadwaybaptist.org 

 

Susan Reed - 502.409.3825 

susanr@broadwaybaptist.org 

 

Kristin Belcher - 859.608.6183 

kristin@broadwaybaptist.org 

Deacon on call for Hospital Visits 

February 25 - March 3  Alix Davidson 

March 4 - March 10  Sharon Davis 

March 11 - March 17 Sharon Davis 

March 18 - March 24 Janis Eberenz 

March 25 - March 31  Janis Eberenz 

Broadway Baptist Church 

4000 Brownsboro Road 

Louisville, Kentucky 40207 


